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Virtual meeting
January 11, 2013

Present: Mark Mccallon, Ellen Pozzi, Karen Cook, Tom Glynn, Bernadette Lear, Joyce Latham, Melanie Kimball, Jim Carmichael, Norman Rose, David Hovde,  Patty Becker, Doug Campbell, Steve Sowards , anonymous caller (412-589-4290)
The meeting was called to order at 3:08 pm.
1. Adoption of the agenda
2. Approval of the minutes from 2012 annual conference in Anaheim
The minutes were approved (Motion to approve: D. Daniel; 2nd: B. Lear)

3. Discussion of reports submitted via email
Discussion of issues not listed elsewhere in the agenda: how to organize the website (webmaster’s report). Executive Committee members will communicate suggestions to the webmaster.

4. Finalizing the 2014 LHRT budget
Speaker fees: Executive Committee members agree that for the 2014 ALA meeting in Las Vegas, the Committee should budget $1,500 to cover transportation and related expenses of the Holley lecture speaker. In future years, the speaker should be chosen locally to keep transportation costs low to the extent possible.
Endowments: Norman will provide the documents necessary (original donor forms/deeds of gifts and any correspondence with those who created the endowments) for the Executive Committee to determine what they can do with the Holley and Winsor endowments, considering ALA’s requirement that endowments have at least $50,000 in 10 years.
Large operating carry-over: LHRT has been spending significantly less than its revenue and has a large amount of money to carry over every year. Some of that money could be used to support LHRT activities:
· to cover conference presentation equipment for the research forum (D. Daniel). For the 2013 meeting LHRT can shift money from the operating budget. In future budgets LHRT can set aside $1,000 for that.
· Motion to increase the Winsor award to $500 (J. Latham). 2nd: B. Lear. The motion passed and will be effective for the 2014 award. The money will be taken out of the operating budget, considering the current uncertainty over the endowments.
· Suggestion to provide a scholarship or travel money for a graduate student attending LHRT events at ALA meetings: B. Lear will provide a plan to discuss by email within 2 weeks.

5. Nomination of officers for 2013-2014
The Committee agrees that when publishing election results, LHRT will not mention the election numbers for each candidate (T. Glynn’s suggestion). 

6. Conference programs for 2013 Annual
See Chair and Vice-Chair reports.

7. Library History Seminar XIII
There is no proposal yet, but Simmons College and Rutgers University might be interested. M. Kimball and T. Glynn (respectively) will look into it.

8. Conference changes and other ALA issues – Norman Rose
Nothing new to report

9. Update on exploration of new journal for LHRT
The exploratory committee will continue its work until the annual meeting in Chicago.

10. Revised guidelines for LHRT listserv – D. Daniel
The Executive Committee agrees on the guidelines. D. Daniel will inform the LHRT list of the new policy.

11. Nomination procedures/ officer qualification for LHRT – B. Lear
B. Lear will draft new language to add to the bylaws, requiring that candidates for Vice-Chair/Chair-Elect and Secretary-Treasurer Elect have prior experience in the LHRT Executive Committee or other LHRT experience.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:33 pm.
Minutes submitted by D. Daniel, LHRT Secretary-Treasurer
